VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
October 9, 2018


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Joseph Ellis and Trustee Dianne Ringwald. Trustee Stephen Hanse was absent.

A motion to approve the minutes from the September 6, 2018 Workshop Meeting with the amendment of adding that Trustee Hanse had left the meeting at 7:00 p.m. was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes.  The motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the September 10, 2018 Board Meeting and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from Cornell Cooperative Extension regarding a meeting on October 24th, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. for Natural Resources Inventory Review Session.
A letter was received from the C-A School District asking if the Village would participate with the Town in replacing the tennis courts at the school. 
An invitation was received from the School for an Open House on Saturday October 6th from 9:30 a.m.-11:30 a.m.
A letter and report were received from the Insurance Services Office (ISO) on the fire protection review performed every 3 years for insurance rating.
A letter was received from Greene County Veterans Service Agency inviting the Mayor to attend the annual Greene County Honor a Vet Memorial Ceremony on November 3rd, 2018 at the Catskill Point at 10:00 a.m.
A letter was received from Greene County Tourism on “Film in Greene”, a part of the Tourism Department that has been established to coordinate movie & TV production in the county. 
A letter was received from UMH asking for agenda time at the last meeting and also for the Village to act on a pending application.
A letter was received from Scenic Hudson inviting the Village Board to the Water Infrastructure Forum at Marist College on October 23rd, 2018 at 4:00 p.m.
A memo was received from Shaun Groden, the County Administrator, advising that Greene County will not be submitting any CWSSI Initiative for 2019.
A lawsuit was received from UMH Properties, Inc. filed on October 1st, 2018.
Old Business/Informational
Genevieve Trigg, Village Attorney, was present to address several items related to the eminent domain acquisition of the old American Valve property. 
Genevieve Trigg stated that the SEQR SEAF has been completed, and Part II will be reviewed for determination of significance. Then there will be a Resolution passed based on those findings. Under the eminent procedure law, the findings will be published in the paper for two consecutive days, and an appraisal of the property needs to be done, which is also a requirement. A Resolution will be passed authorizing the Mayor to file a petition with the Supreme Court. 
Trustee Ellis asked if the Village needs to offer the amount appraised to purchase the property. 
Genevieve Trigg stated that the Village does not need to offer the appraised amount to purchase the property. 
Trustee Ellis asked if the property is currently owned by the County. 
Genevieve Trigg stated that the property is currently owned by American Valve, but they have not done anything with the property in years. The Village will need to show the court that a diligent search for the owner of the company has been completed. Even if the owner claims possession the property, the Village can still offer full market value according to the appraisal for the property.
Trustee Daoust asked if the Village is at all responsible once the property is purchased for any contamination issues that may pop up.
Genevieve Trigg stated that according to the consent order the Village will not be held liable for any contamination on site.
Genevieve Trigg read the SEAF Part II questions aloud pertaining to the eminent domain acquisition of the old American Valve property. The Board responded with the answers which declared that there were no adverse impacts. Attorney Trigg read the Negative Declaration aloud.
A motion to approve the negative declaration was made by Mayor Evans and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald. The motion carried. 
Genevieve Trigg stated that the SEQR has been completed. 
Mayor Evans read the determinations and findings aloud. 
A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 202018- Determination and Findings Pursuant to EDPL Section 204 and Authorizing the Mayor to Petition the Supreme Court for the County of Greene to Condemn Property Under the Eminent Domain Procedure Law. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The Resolution passed.
Mary Beth Bianconi, of Delaware Engineering, was present to address the SEQR, Perm 33, Negative Declaration and Sidewalk Undertaking Resolution for the Mansion Street sidewalk addition.
Mary Beth Bianconi stated that the proposed action is classified as an Unlisted Action subject to SEQR, and that a SEAF has been completed. A Resolution will be passed based on the findings of Part II for determination of significance. A form Perm 33 Highway Work Permit Application for Non-Utility Work will be signed by the Mayor and submitted to DOT. A Resolution to support the Village Mayor signing the Undertaking as part of the application for NYS DOT Highway Permit 33 will also be passed. 
Mary Beth Bianconi read the Short EAF Part II questions aloud pertaining to the Mansion Street sidewalk addition. The Board responded with the answers which declared that there were no adverse impacts. Mary Beth Bianconi read the Negative Declaration aloud. 

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 212018-115 Mansion Street Sidewalk Installation Negative Declaration. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald. The Resolution passed. 
Mary Beth Bianconi stated that the Village will be funding, building and maintaining the sidewalk. A Perm 33 is required as well as an Undertaking. An Insurance Bond is not required since the Village will be doing the work and not a contractor. 
A roll call voted on Resolution No. 222018-To Support the Village Mayor Signing the Undertaking as Part of the Application for NYS DOT Highway Work Permit 33 for the Installation of a Sidewalk at 115 Mansion Street (NYS Route 385). Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The Resolution passed.

Liaisons & Board Reports
Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Mayor Evans stated that the Annual Audit was reviewed by the State. The Village received a Fiscal Stress score of 3.3 for the last fiscal year. The lower the score the better. In 2015 the Village had a score of 44.6, and in 2016 the Village had a score of 24.2. The Village is in good fiscal shape. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]A motion to approve setting a Water/Sewer Review Meeting date of October 25, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. was made by Mayor Evans and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the request received from Sfoglini Pasta Shop of 25 Vermilyea Lane to remove their penalties in the amount of $ 152.25 from their water/sewer account, due to the fact that the bill was misplaced during their moving into the new office was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Rebecca Luft of 83 Warren Avenue to remove her penalties in the amount of $ 69.36 from her water/sewer account, due to the fact that she is a new homeowner and misplaced the bill was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Dollar Tree of 12199 Route 9W to remove their penalties in the amount of $ 94.28 from their water/sewer account, due to the fact that their account has been in very good standing was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Ducommun to remove their penalties from both of their water/sewer accounts totaling $ 4,808.73, due to the fact that they have a new Accounts Payable person and their account has been in good standing was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from Jeremy Olson of 231 Mansion Street to temporarily reduce their building from a 4 unit to a 1 unit and have the water/sewer bill reflect the same, due to the fact that 3 of the 4 apartments were damaged in a fire earlier this year and are not rentable at this time, and their account has been in good standing was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from the C-A School District asking the Village to participate in replacing the tennis courts at the school as they are used by the community, with the Village DPW to perform the tearing out of the old courts was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the insurance renewal received from Marshall & Sterling in the amount of $ 86,013.54 was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the health insurance renewal with MVP HDEPO Silver 8 plan with a renewal date of 12/1/18 was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve moving the November Board Meeting to Tuesday, November 13th, since Monday, November 12th is Veteran’s Day was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve going to bid on the replacement of the D.M. Hamilton Firehouse Heating System per specs on file was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve scrapping the 2004 F-250 Ford Pick-up, now in non-running condition as well as no bids were received for it was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from September 1-30, 2018 was made by Trustee Daoust and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #5, vouchers 360-418 totaling $285,957.60; Water Fund Abstract #5, vouchers 102-132 totaling $ 163,053.45; Sewer Fund Abstract #5, vouchers 104-132 totaling $ 35,654.28 was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

Public Comment Period

No public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Daoust. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

 
Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk


